
Principal's Message
Dear RHD Families -

I was feeling a little under the weather the last two days and was off campus, so my apologies for
not sending this update yesterday.

Thank you to the dedicated few parents that attended this month's Cocoa with Keller that focused
on the Big Five Safety Protocol. These "Ask the Principal" nights occur to provide moments to
answer questions and help provide feedback for our yearly goals. If you were unable to make it
and would like to watch the presentation, click here:
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cShPgBm7xIF-WsDlUG6zznIOwUo7ymk2/view?usp=sharing

I hope I'm feeling better in order to attend tomorrow night's Back to School Night at CSUMB. The
Monterey Bay Union will be hosting the Colorado Springs Switchbacks. Clink on the link below the
flier to order your tickets today!

Our wonderful counselor and behavior health therapist will be hosting Coffee with the Counselors
this Tuesday, August 29th, from 9:00-10:00 AM on campus. Check in to the office that morning if
you are interested in attending. (See the flier below)

Our Drama Club is back for 2nd-5th graders. See the message below.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cShPgBm7xIF-WsDlUG6zznIOwUo7ymk2/view?usp=sharing


From the PGUSD Nurse
Please contact our health clerk if your child has a severe allergy and has emergency medication
to manage them. Cindy Waznis / cwaznis@pgusd.org

Parents are needed to help organize the following events:
Bike Rodeo (September 23rd- 1 parent signed up)
Butterfly Bazaar - all PGUSD PTAs help with this event (October7th)
Halloween Party (Late October Friday TBD - 4 parents signed up)
Read a Thon/Book Week (February)
Book Swap (March 7th - Get Donated Books/Students bring one get one)
Book Night (March 8th - Contact Guest Readers, like me!)
Art and STEM Night/STEAM Night (April TBD)
Diversity Night (TBD)
Bingo Night (TBD)
Movie Night (TBD)
5th Grade Campout (May, TBD)
5th Grade Sunset (May, TBD)

Reminders:
Gates will open at 8:30 AM. School begins on at 8:45 AM
Gate A (Spruce between 12th and 13th streets), Gate C (Near TK building - formerly the Co-Op),
and Gate D (On Pine near ramp and the little schoolhouse library) will be open.
Gate B (Spruce & Fountain) WILL NOT be open and no personnel will open it for students.
Please walk around to Gate C.
Drop off zones should not be used as parking spaces and will be marked with orange cones.
Students should be able to get out of the vehicle on their own on the sidewalk side of the
street: On Pine Ave. next to our new TK building and in back of campus near Gate A Please
park away from campus and get your steps in if you want to walk your student to a gate. We
will be asking PGPD to monitor the area for safety.
Please park away from campus if you would like to drive your student to school and walk
them to a gate.
Release time: On Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Fridays RHD releases TK and
Kindergarten students are released at 2:10 and 1st-5th grade students at 3:10 PM
Release Time Thursdays: All students are released at 1:55 PM for staff collaboration time.
If you are in need of the Before and After School Recreation Program (BASRP), please reach
out to Darryl Smith at darryl.smith@pgusd.org or go to our website
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/Parents/B-A-S-R-P-/index.html
Please remind students that ride bikes or scooters to walk them around campus and outside
on the sidewalk to remain safe - and especially wear a helmet.
Cocoa With Keller (Ask the Principal Nights) will occur via Zoom on the fourth Tuesday each
month: Sept. 26, Oct. 24th, *Nov. 21st, Jan. 23rd, Feb. 27th, March 26th, April 23rd, May 21st.
(*Principal being selfish on his birthday in November 😎)

mailto:cwaznis@pgusd.org
mailto:darryl.smith@pgusd.org
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/Parents/B-A-S-R-P-/index.html


In Otter Ohana,

Sean Keller, RHD Principal
Google Voice (831) 275-0083
skeller@pgusd.org

RHD Upcoming Events

August 26 - Monterey Bay Futbol Club (Union), Back to School
Night 7PM (details below)
August 29 - Coffee Meet & Greet with the Counselor, RHD Loft,
9:00-10:00 AM (flyer below)
September 4 — Labor Day Holiday, No School
September 6 - Toolbox Parent Event, RHD Library, 6:00-7:00 PM
September 7—PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
September 16 —PG PRIDE, Walk with Pride Event, Lovers Point

9:00 AM—12:00 PM
September 19 - PTA Meeting via zoom, link to follow
September 20 —School Picture Day
September 23 - PTA Bike Rodeo, RHD Playground, 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM

Office Reminders...
1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.

mailto:skeller@pgusd.org
mailto:adeis@pgusd.org
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/documents/Bell-Sched-22-23.pdf


The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Next events:

Making Screen Time Fun While Reducing the Negative Impact - VIP Event, August 30th & 31st
Live Parent & Student ChatGPT & Google Bard AI Training - September 7th
Avoiding Strangers, Drugs, and Dangerous Situations Online - VIP Event, September 26th &
27th
Navigating AI Tools To Prep A Student For Their Future College & Career - VIP Event, October
24th & 25th
Using Screen Time to Support Positive Student Behaviors on Campus and At Home - VIP Event,
November 14th & 15th

Virtual Parent Night Event

In today's digital world, screens are an integral part of our lives, offering boundless opportunities for
learning and leisure. But how can we ensure that screen time is a source of joy and not a thief of it?

This event is designed for parents, students, and educators. We will be sharing insights, tips, and
tools to make the most of screen time while reducing its potential downsides.

https://smartsocial.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31eb4161cfb27071716e69a09&id=c08ee7d1f7&e=6f9a101714


AI Parent Training For Students
The SmartSocial Parent, Teacher & Counselor forum will teach you the hidden safety features of
TikTok, Snapchat, Instagram, Fortnite, Netflix, YouTube & More

launch smartsocial.com

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance
If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE for a field trip, please be sure you
are fingerprint cleared with our district. To make an appointment at the District Office please

https://smartsocial.com/ai?utm_source=S2+Partners%2FSchool+Communication&utm_campaign=0b49d325c8-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2022_04_19_03_51_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_59ab4dbac1-0b49d325c8-196317812&mc_cid=0b49d325c8&mc_eid=6f9a101714
https://smartsocial.com/ai
mailto:bnehring@pgusd.org


contact Bree Nehring by calling 607-8892 or emailing
bnehring@pgusd.org

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Robert Down Birthday Books

This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the first one to check out and read the book that has been

donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with your child’s name will be affixed
to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.

Birthday Book Club.pdf

Download
280.3 KB

mailto:bnehring@pgusd.org
https://www.pgusd.org/Departments/Human-Resources/Volunteer-Paperwork/index.html
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/62f3de116c79c888013d9d75


Allergy Alert Letter August 2023.docx.pdf

Download
520.1 KB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64d2d1fc81d81c0c0083a289






PTA News

The Monterey Bay Futbol Club (MBFC), THIS SATURDAY! Our local pro soccer team, is hosting
a Back-to-School Night at their 7pm game on Aug 26, against the Colorado Springs
Switchbacks. Last day to purchase tickets is Fri. 8/25. Click here to purchase:
https://seatgeek.com/colorado-springs-switchbacks-fc-at-monterey-bay-f-c-tickets/united-
soccer-league/2023-08-26-7-pm/5911503?sgo_ac=ROBERTDOWN
Tickets: $20 (discounted rate)
Time: 7-9pm
Place: Cardinale Stadium at CSUMB
PG Pride Walk with Pride - 9/16
Bike Rodeo - 9/23
PTA Executive Positions are still available and can be shared to help alleviate time
commitments. Please reach out to RHD PTA President, Soccoro Papadakis, at
socorrovaldez33@gmail.com to find out how you can help.
Check out the RHD website for lots of information under the "About Us" and "Parents" menus:
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/index.html

https://seatgeek.com/colorado-springs-switchbacks-fc-at-monterey-bay-f-c-tickets/united-soccer-league/2023-08-26-7-pm/5911503?sgo_ac=ROBERTDOWN
mailto:socorrovaldez33@gmail.com
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/index.html


Dear Robert Down Families,

We are very excited to announce that Drama Club for Grades 2-5 will begin this fall. The club will
meet after school on certain Mondays and Tuesdays from 3:15-4:30pm. For those that are
interested in joining please send an email to robertdowndrama@gmail.com. There is a capacity
limit, so enrollment will be based on a first come first serve basis. Since this club is fully
voluntary, we will ask all parents to volunteer at some point during the program.
Thank you,

Shawn Rozsa (Club Director)

A Message from our Garden Coordinator

Dear Robert Down Families,

I’m happy to let you know that I will help refurbish your school’s garden as the newly hired Garden
Coordinator. My past experience includes managing the public education program at the Monterey
Regional Waste Management District, which included working with school gardens and
environmental education. I’m also involved with the PG Community Garden.
The RHD garden is a diamond in the rough…a beautifully designed space for children that is just
waiting to be cleaned up and replanted! We will revive this wonderful resource to make it a
treasured space once again, inviting our students to learn in a natural, fun environment.
My hope is that we can do a deep clean and new planting in the next few weeks, to make the
garden ready for student visits very soon, including classroom time, garden lunch, and an after-
school Garden Club.
Please let me know if you would like to volunteer, as your time permits, to make the magic happen,
no gardening experience necessary. Our kids and teachers will be so thankful for your gift of time
and hands-on help. You can contact me at hfeldman@pgusd.org if you are available to join me in
the garden.

Wishing you all a very happy start of school,

Heidi Feldman
831/521-8196
e-mail: hfeldman@pgusd.org

mailto:robertdowndrama@gmail.com
mailto:hfeldman@pgusd.org
mailto:hfeldman@pgusd.org






CLICK HERE FOR TICKETS TO THE SOCCER GAME!

https://seatgeek.com/colorado-springs-switchbacks-fc-at-monterey-bay-f-c-tickets/united-soccer-league/2023-08-26-7-pm/5911503?sgo_ac=ROBERTDOWN












Mr. Keller will be discussing the RHD Behavior Expectations with students during our first Toolbox
Assemblies on Friday: Primary grades (TK, Kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd at 10:10) Intermediate grades
(3rd, 4th, and 5th at 10:30). Parents who have been cleared as a volunteer may attend (fingerprinted
and cleared).



CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters








Robert Down Elementary School

Website: https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
Location: 485 Pine Avenue, Pacific Grove, CA, USA
Phone: (831) 646-6540

Robert Down Elementary School
is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=485+Pine+Ave,+Pacific+Grove,+CA+93950,+USA&ftid=0x808de14cf9d71551:0x3853d3400243dcd9


Created with

Communicate quickly and effectively with interactive newsletters.
Smore empowers educators to connect with their community, streamline school communications,
and increase engagement.

Create a newsletter

https://www.smore.com/

